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Week 24  - Friday 15th March 2019 

Sandford Hill Primary  

Newsletter 

Dates for your Diary 
Monday 18th  March  

Nursery and Y6 Class Photos 

Dance 2019 - Victoria Hall - evening 

Friday 22nd  March  

Y3 to ‘Awful Egyptians’ at Regent Theatre 

Tues 26th March and Thurs 28th March  

Open Evenings with Crèche and Book Fair 

Friday 29th  March  

Y3/4 Art Club to Spode Art Studio  

Wednesday 3rd  April 

Y2/1 trip to Ford Green Hall 

Thursday 4th  April 

Y2/2 trip to Ford Green Hall 

Thursday 4th  April 

Governor’s Meeting 6:00 p.m. 

Tues 9th  and Wed 10th April 

Y4/5/6 Learn To Ride 

Friday 12th  April 

Last Day of Spring Term 

Monday 29th  April  

Summer Term starts 

Thursday 2nd  May PLEASE NOTE 

School Closed to Children - Polling Day 

Monday 6th  May PLEASE NOTE 

School Closed - Bank Holiday 

Monday 13th - Friday 17th May  

KS2 SATs Week 

Monday 27th - Friday 31st May  

HALF TERM 

 

 

 

Info for Parents 

 Comic Relief Disco Arrangements - Child collection arrangements 
After the discos please collect your child from the following locations: 

KS1  - 4:00 p.m. from your child’s classroom; 

Y3/4  - 6:30 p.m. from the hall; 

Y5  - 6:30 p.m. from first downstairs classroom; 

Y6  - 6:30 p.m. from first upstairs classroom.  
There will be a tuck shop for KS2 children.  The car park will be available to park on, 
but we also ask that you please consider the school’s neighbours. 

 Bookings for Open Evening on Tues 26th March and Thurs 28th March can now be 
made on ParentMail. A crèche and Book Sale will be provided by staff on both 
evenings. 

Amazing Archie’s Food Fiesta! 

A huge well done to Archie F who, on Tuesday, represented the school in the annual 
school’s ‘Young Chef Of The Year’ competition at Foxes Bank Farm in Nantwich.  Alfie’s 

recipe was ‘Hill Chicken Wraps’; a combination of spicy chicken 
wraps with couscous, topped with coriander.  It was extremely 
well liked by the judges, so much so that he has made it to today’s 
final!   
HOT OFF THE PRESS - Archie won!  This 
morning Archie met with the finalists from 
the other heats, to see who was awarded 
the overall winner … and it was him.  He 
was presented with his award by the Lord 
Mayor and was supported by his mum, dad 

and Mrs Carney.  As well 
as his chef’s outfit and engraved chopping board, 
he has also won £1,000 worth of cooking 
equipment, which will be ideal for our new 
technology room. 

Red Nose 
Day raises 
£1,016.50 
Thank you 

School Attendance Target - 96.5%  

N1 95.4% Y2/2 97.0% 

N2 100% Y3/1 97.0% 

N3 91.3% Y3/2 99.0% 

N4 97.7% Y4/1 98.7% 

F2/1 97.3% Y4/2 98.4% 

F2/2 99.0% Y5/1 98.7% 

Y1/1 96.2% Y5/2 94.0% 

Y1/2 96.8% Y6/1 98.9% 

Y2/1 99.7% Y6/2 100% 

Any donations for the Bethal Church Food 

Bank in Longton are still gratefully being 

accepted in the school entrance.  Please 

speak to Mrs 

Brennan for 

information. 

Congratulations 

 Well done to the children that represented the 
school at both the KS1 and KS2 ‘Change for 
Life’ festivals.  All the children joined in well, 
met new friends and had plenty of fun along 
the way.  Well done to: Kyle B, Ava C, Keira C, 
Amina K, Kyan P, River P, David S, Callum W, 
Marium A, Mconnel B, Francesca Ca, Henri D, 
Tilly H, Bobby M, Lucy M, and Emori S. 

 Congratulations to James M who has 
passed Stage 5 in his swimming 
lessons. Well done James and keep 
up the hard work! 

 A huge well done to Sam T who has 
joined the ranks of our special 
Word Millionaire readers.  A 
fantastic achievement. 

 Well done to Skyler T who has 
achieved her Level 7 British 
Gymnastics Proficiency Award. 



The Tony Hughes Award for 
‘Thoughtfulness and Respect’ 

This medallion, in memory of our 
former Chairman of the PTFA, is 
presented each week to a worthy 
child from each class.  

N1 Woody E 

N2 Darci-Jade C 

F2/1 Sienna D 

F2/2 Olivia W 

Y1/1 Abby-Jaye T 

Y1/2 Zeen A 

Y2/1 Sophie P 

Y2/2 Jessica W 

Y3/1 Owen W 

Y3/2 Aston M 

Y4/1 Ruby L 

Y4/2 Mason L 

Y5/1 Taku N 

Y5/2 Esme R 

Y6/1 Mackenzie H 

Y6/2 Luis C 

Sandford Hill Primary News 
Read more and watch videos on the blog - 
sandfordhill.schoolblogs.org 

Headteacher’s Star Awards: 
Congratulations to these children who won the Head Teacher’s Star 
Award last week for their hard work, attitude and/or progress: 

Class Award Winner Class Award Winner 

N1 Lily D-S-D Y3/1 Kindra C 

N2 Amber S Y3/2 Blake W 

FS2/1 Sienna D Y4/1 Jessica B 

FS2/2 Harper C Y4/2 Mason L 

Y1/1 Harrison D Y5/1 Samuela T 

Y1/2 Liam B Y5/2 Leya E 

Y2/1 Skyler T Y6/1 Emily L 

Y2/2 Lucy M Y6/2 Oliver B 

St. Patrick’s Day Assembly 
HUGE congratulations to all of the girls and 
boys from Mrs Smith’s class, for leading our 
Saint Patrick’s Day assembly yesterday 
morning.  They shared with us a little about 
Irish culture. We loved hearing about the 
leprechauns and their pot of gold, which MAY 
be at the end of the rainbow!  You were all 
fantastic children and we’re very proud of you 
all!  

Many thanks also to all the family members 
and friends who joined us for the assembly. 
Your support is very much appreciated and 
we do hope you enjoyed it!  

John Muir Project 

Well done to all the children who take part in 
the twice weekly John Muir project.  Even 
when It is wet and muddy down in the woods 
lots of hard work is put in to clearing more of 
the weeds and brambles from what will be our 
new pathway. Also each session they carry out 
some litter picking and this is making such a 
difference.  Thank you so much to all of you, It 
really is looking fantastic and we can’t wait for 
the path to start going down!  

Class Assembly Dates for Spring Term: 

Thurs 28th Mar Y1/2 Mrs Stillwell’s Class at 9:00 a.m. 

Parents/Carers are warmly invited to attend when their child’s 

class is leading the assembly. 

Science 

Well done to Rosa A, Sam V, Leah I, Thomas K and Sophia K who 
represented the school at The Potteries Science Festival at The 
King's Hall in Stoke yesterday morning. The children enjoyed 
trying out a range of different science activities to celebrate 
National Science Week and were a credit to the school. Here they 
are with their pyramid made from newspaper.   

This week’s blog posts to check out 

EYFS Red Nose Day Cakes 

Y1 Local Heroes 

Y5 Technology Challenge 

Year 5 Planet landscapes 

Year 6 Explore PEGI and BBFC Ratings 

Hair loss for charity! 
Well done to Olivia M 
who recently took the 
brave step of having her 
long hair cut into a very 
stylish bob, in order to 
donate her hair to the 
Princess Trust. A very 
generous gesture Olivia, 
but what a 

stunning 
look you 
now have and I am sure the 
Princess Trust are very grateful 
as someone else can now 
benefit from your hair. 

http://sandfordhill.schoolblogs.org/
http://sandfordhill.schoolblogs.org/2019/03/15/red-nose-day-cakes/
http://sandfordhill.schoolblogs.org/2019/03/12/local-heroes/
http://sandfordhill.schoolblogs.org/2019/03/08/technology-challenge/
http://sandfordhill.schoolblogs.org/2019/03/15/year-5-planet-landscapes/
http://sandfordhill.schoolblogs.org/2019/03/13/year-6-explore-pegi-and-bbfc-ratings/

